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Sʯʜʡʡ 

Mʜʮʮ & Sʜʞʭʜʨʠʩʯʮ 
Sunday Masses: 8:00 & 10:30 am 
 

Weekday Masses  

Monday through Friday: 8:00 am 
 

Tuesday Evening Mass: 6:30 pm 
 

Saturday Masses 8:00 am and 5:00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Penance:  

Saturday, 7:30-7:50 am 

Sundays, 10-10:20 am 

Tuesdays, 6-6:20 pm OR by appointment 
 

  Baptisms: Meeting first Thursday of the 

  month.  Preregistration required. 
 

Marriages: Contact the priest at least 9  

months prior to the wedding date. 
 

Funerals: To be arranged by contacting  

the Parish Office. 
 

Change of Address or Telephone  

Number: Please call the Parish Office. 
 
 

Bulletin Deadline: 4:00 pm Monday.  
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Thank you Brian, Andra, and Kris for all your hard work with our Christmas Adoption for our friends over at Kasey Paige. 
And thanks to everyone who has been so generous with your response. 
 
All Souls Altar Our altar of remembrance is set up all this month of November. You may add photos of loved ones any-
time. Feel free to stop at the altar anytime to say a prayer for the faithful departed. 
 
Breviary Coffee Our hand-roasted, single-origin coffee has been a big hit and we fresh-roasted a whole lot more for this 
weekend. If you would like to purchase a bag, they'll be for sale at Donut Sunday. Each purchase benefits our St. Vincent 
de Paul food pantry. 
 
Donut Sunday is this Sunday! We would like to invite families to consider òhostingó one, either as a family or joining with 
another family. I highly encourage volunteering because it will be a great way to meet people and it's an activity that 
your whole family can do together. If you're interested, email Father Michael for details and possible dates. 
 
Mass Explanations ð You Are Welcome Here 
 
A lot of Churches have signs that say, òAll Are Welcome.ó In fact, there are so many of these signs now that the phrase is 
easily overlooked, but it certainly applies to Epiphany. 
 
òAll Are Welcome,ó means that no one is too much of a sinner to worship with us. The Church, you may have heard, is a 
hospital for sinners and not a club for saints. We all come to Mass with our own burdens and struggles, the more we come 
together in our diversity and acceptance the stronger we are as the Body of Christ. This a place of spiritual healing. 
 
òAll Are Welcome,ó also means that people of all ages make us stronger as a community. The more crying babies, the 
better. The more toddlers wiggling through the prayers, the better. The more people who patiently wait in the front pew 
for me to bring them communion, the better. 
 
òAll Are Welcome,ó also includes the way we each choose to pray. There is no one single way to pray correctly, and the 
Church recognizes the validity of many different options. To me, the more diversity we have in this area, too, the better. 
A significant number of people at Epiphany choose to receive communion directly on the tongue, which is great. Others 
prefer to receive reverently on the hand, which is also great. Occasionally someone even kneels down to receive com-
munion and that also is a wonderful option. No one will be turned away for choosing the òwrongó option. Some women 
wear a chapel veil and others don't. Some dress one way, others prefer another. It's all great! Any way that you like to 
pray, whoever you are - You are welcome here. 

Fr. Michael 

FROM THE DESK OF FR. MICHAEL 

We welcome into our parish family 
our newly baptized: 
 

Olivia Isabella Heineck 
 

Congratulations to the proud parents 
and families of our newest members!  
May the blessing of the Lord be al-
ways upon them!  

Advent Service by Candlelight at St. Raphael 
the Archangel Church, 6040 Jamieson Avenue. Free Event! 
Sunday, December 3rd, 7:00pm in Church. 
Everyone welcome - men, women & children! 
This is an opportunity that requires no effort and no prep-
aration. Just come as you are and rest in the beautiful 
music, the uplifting prayers and the inspirational message 
of the season. 
We welcome as our guest speaker, Elizabeth Westhoff, 
Director of Communications for the Archdiocese of St. 
Louis. 
Following the service in church we will enjoy refreshments 
in the school cafeteria. 
The event is free but we do take up a free will offering for 
Our Lady's Inn, a shelter for pregnant women and children, 
if you would like to contribute that evening. 
We hope you can join us! 
Thanks for your consideration! 

Blood Drive The Community Blood 
Drive Sponsored by the Lindenwood Ar-
ea Senior Ministry will be on Monday, 
December 4, 2017 from 2:30-7:00 pm. It 
will be held at St. Michaelõs Temple 
Church, 6520 Arsenal Street. You are 
invited to support this blood drive since 
the holiday season is a critical time for 
people who need blood. There is no ap-
pointment needed, walk-ins welcome. 

Catholic Campaign  
For Human Development 

Working on the Margins - Please be generous in this 
weekõs collection for the Catholic Campaign for Human 
Development. In the United States, one is six people 
lives in poverty. With this collection you support pro-
grams that address the causes of poverty and provide a 
sustainable future for those who are struggling across 
the country In additions. 25 percent of funds collected 
remains in our diocese to fund local anti-poverty pro-
jects. Please prayerfully consider how you can support 
this collection and work on the margins. More infor-
mation about the Catholic Campaign for Human Devel-
opment can be found at www.usccb.org/cchd/
collection. 

Marriage Encounter What can I get my spouse for 
Christmas? How about a gift filled with romance and ex-
citement? Your special gift is a weekend to remember ð a 
Marriage Encounter weekend. The next weekends are De-
cember 1-3, 2017, and February 2-4, 2018. You can find 
out more by clicking on www.stl-wwme.org or calling at 
314.649.7317. 

http://www.stl-wwme.org
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P 
ro-life Matters 
Helpers of God's Precious Infants:  Established in St. Louis in January 2000, is a peaceful, prayerful life-saving 
ministry that meets on the third Saturday of every month. The prayer vigil begins with 8 am Mass at the Cathe-
dral Basilica, followed by Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, a rosary prayer procession to Planned 
Parenthood's local abortion facility, and Benediction upon return to the Cathedral Basilica.  Those unable to 
process are invited to remain in Eucharistic Adoration at the Cathedral Basilica. The next vigil is Saturday No-

vember 18 and will be led by Fr. Andrew Burkemper, of Holy Infant parish. The December vigil will be Saturday Decem-
ber 16 led by Fr. Peter Fonseca, Queen of All Saints parish. 
 
Annual Adoption Mass: The 2017 Adoption Mass will be on Sunday, Nov. 19, 2017 at 10 am at the Cathedral Basilica. 
Bishop Mark Rivituso will be the celebrant. Please make plans to join us to pray for all those whose lives have been 
touched by the gift of adoption!  In a special way, we invite families who have adopted or who are in the process of 
adopting to join us in prayer. 
 
Hope and Healing: òThere is no grief like the grief that does not speak.ó Henry Longfellow. 
The grief over an abortion experience is often so deep that it seems to be silent. Women and men may bear this burden 
for years thinking that there is no hope of forgiveness or peace.  Project Rachel/Project Joseph offers free, private, pro-
fessional counseling for anyone who is suffering because of an abortion experience. 
 
Call Project Rachel/Project Joseph at 314-792-7565 to begin your journey of healing and reconciliation. 
 
Project Rachel: For more information contact Marisol 314-792-7451 mpfaff@archstl.org or STLprojectrachel.org. 
 
Project Joseph: For more information contact Chuck 314-974-6787 craymir@sbcglobal.net or STLprojectjoseph.org. 

  Discipulus Young Adult Institute ð The Theology of St. Thomas Aquinas 
 

Registration is now open for the newest Discipulus course "The Theology of St. Thomas 
Aquinas" with Nathan Doerr.  The class will spur discussion and answer questions such as... 
What is so significant about the theology of St. Thomas Aquinas? Havenõt modern theologi-
ans found better ways to express the faith? How is this relevant to my spiritual life to-
day?  Young adults are invited to come and find out the answers to these questions and 
more in this new Discipulus class that is sure to be illuminating and edifying for all. The 
course starts at Kenrick-Glennon Seminary on November 16, from 7-8:30 pm and will meet 
for five Thursdays until December 21 (no class on Thanksgiving). The five week course is 
$25. Please register at https://stlyoungadults.com/calendar/registration-discipulus-institute-theology-of-aquinas-
nathan-doerr/. 

The Daughters of St. Paul are hosting an Advent 
Morning of Reflection with Fr. Larry Brennan at 
Pauline Books and Media, 9804 Watson Rd. in 
Crestwood on Saturday, Dec. 9, 8:30 am until 
noon. 
 The morning will begin with Mass at 8:30 am 
in the sistersõ chapel followed by a lite breakfast. 
Fr. Brennan will give a conference on an Advent 
theme; there will be time for personal prayer and 
Confession. Help prepare your self for the coming 
of Jesus with a morning of prayer! Call 314-965-
3512 for information and to register ($15 fee). 
 About Pauline Books and Media: Pauline 
Books and Media is a Catholic book store owned 
and operated by the Daughters of Saint Paul. The 
Pauline Sisters are an international congregation of 
women religious called to be St. Paul living today. 
They are dedicated to announcing the Gospel 
through the media of communications. Pauline 
Books and Media is your trusted source for 
Catholic media, resources and faith enriching 
events. 

Advent Morning of Reflection Life Teen Attention All 
Highschoolers!  Due to the Thanksgiving 
holiday, there will be NO LIFE TEEN THIS 
WEEK! Enjoy your turkey & pie and we 
will see you back next week!  

 is now accepting reg-
istrations for our bus 

trip to the annual March for Life in Washington, D.C. 
Thursday- Saturday, Jan. 18- 20, 2018. Join us and thou-
sands of others from across the U.S. for this huge pro-life 
gathering in our nationõs capital. This trip is open to any-
one ages 7 and up (chaperones not provided). We depart 
from several locations in the St. Louis area and we do not 
stay in hotels as we sleep on the buses. The cost if re-
ceived by Dec. 22 is $190. The cost after Dec. 22 is $205. 
For registration and bus information contact us at: 314-
434-4900 or mrl.eastern@yahoo.com. You can also down-
load our registration form at www.missourilife.org. Regis-
tration deadline is Jan. 2, 2018. 

Mʤʮʮʪʰʭʤ Lʤʡʠ Cʜʭʜʱʜʩ  

Stewardship òWell done, my good and faithful servant. Since you have been faithful in small matters, I will give 
you great responsibilities.ó- MATTHEW 25:21  God expects us to nurture and develop the gifts He has given us and then 
generously return a portion with increase. He doesnõt want us to waste or hoard the gifts He has given us; He expects us 
to grow our gifts, use them wisely and be generous with them. Unfortunately, many of us are not generous in proportion 
to all that God has given us. 

mailto:mpfaff@archstl.org
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